St Mary's Weekly Bulletin 20th January 2013

A very warm welcome to everyone!

If you are a visitor or newcomer please introduce yourself to the clergy or a member of the congregation. Please join us for refreshments after the service.



An **induction loop system** is provided to assist hearing aid users. Please switch your hearing aid to the 'T' position.

Anyone wishing to receive Holy Communion at home, a visit or wishing to arrange a funeral please contact **David** or **Karen** directly.

David Lawson, Team Rector: 01923 291077 or 07939 473717

davidmlawson@btinternet.com

Karen Turner, Associate Vicar:

01442 250809 or 07899 814159

karenIfturner@talktalk.net

St Mary's Churchwardens are:

Sue Jakeman 01442 266299

susanjakeman@btinternet.com

Colin Rivett 01442 266129

Rivetts@aol.com

The Chair of St Mary's Pastoral Care Group

is: Colin Rivett who can be contacted on 01442 266129

Rivetts@aol.com

St Mary's Safeguarding Co-Ordinators are:

Mark Baker 01442 409276

markbkr7@googlemail.com

Katharine Harper~01442~264905

positivechangenow@gmail.com

The Benefice Office is based at All Saints, Church Lane, Kinas Langley WD4 8JS

01923 266596

saintskl2@tiscali.co.uk

www.beneficeoflangelei.org.uk

Norma Howie is the benefice administrator, and enquiries re baptisms and weddings should be made through her. The office is open Monday and Wednesday 8.30am - 4.00pm, Thursday 12 noon - 3.30pm and Friday 12 noon - 3.00pm.

	Services Today
	NO 8.00am Said Eucharist
10.00am	Sung Eucharist
Presiding	The Revd Liz Hughes
Preaching	The Revd Liz Hughes
Hymns	See hymn board
Sides Duty	Jean Chrisp
Warden	Harry Graham-Brown
Reader	Fiona Shirley
Intercessions	Katharine Harper
Offertory	Brunhilde Davies and
	Kathy Lazenbatt
Chalice	Katharine Harper
Organist	Chris Muhley
Coffee	Roger and Angela Witts
6.30pm	Evening Prayer (said)

Please pray for Paul Boggis, Archdeacon Paul Hughes, Sarah Lazenbatt, Joy West, Eric Pearce, Pam and Ivor Stringer, Richard Wyatt, Kathryn Morgan, Sister Margaret ASSP, Molly Witts, Shirley Godson, Angela Bellew, Nancy Abraham, Daphne Wicks, Doreen Crago, Betty Cutts, Olive Morgan and Riskala Dekki.

Among those who have died recently please remember, Joyce Alma Ralphs, Edna Hagger and Norma Maclean, and their families and friends mourning their deaths.

Please remember the congregation at Grovehill, who will be saying farewell to their Vicar, Sue Allen who retires at the end of this month.

Please also pray for Alan, Bishop of St Albans; Paul, Bishop of Hertford; Richard, Bishop of Bedford; the Diocese of Liberia in West Africa; the parish of Barkway, Reed and Buckland; the Monday and Friday working parties at St Mary's; the public houses of the parish; parents preparing for their children's baptism; the Team Council; those who have recently come to faith; those who died or were injured in the helicopter crash in London; the French intervention in Mali.

THE THIRD SUNDAY OF EPIPHANY

THIS WEEK

Monday 21st

NO Morning Prayer
9.00am Staff meeting at Holy Trinity
7.30pm Baptism preparation evening at
All Saints

Tuesday 22nd

NO Morning Prayer
NO Buzzy Bees in January

Wednesday 23rd

NO Morning Prayer 10.00am Eucharist at Holy Trinity

Thursday 24th

9.00am Morning Prayer 9.30am Fucharist

7.30pm Team Council meets at St Benedict's

Friday 25th The Conversion of Paul

9.00am Morning Prayer

Saturday 26th

9.00am Morning Prayer10.00am Saturday Cafe in Refectory

Sunday 27th

St Benedict's

THE FOURTH SUNDAY OF EPIPHANY

No 8.00am Said Eucharist 10.00am Sung Eucharist/Youth Groups 6.30pm Evening Prayer (said)

Future dates for diaries! Tuesday 5th February

7.45pm PCC meeting in the Refectory **Wednesday 13th February** 8.00pm ASH WEDNESDAY Eucharist at

Karen is away on annual leave. If anyone requires the services of a priest, please contact either David on 01923 291077 or

Lauretta on 01442 243934.

NOTICES

A very warm welcome to the Revd Liz Hughes who is presiding and preaching at the 10.00am service. Liz is Chaplain at the Hospice of St Francis in

The church's six bells have now been re-hung - and we await hearing them ring out once again!

Berkhamsted.

The repair to the heating system has begun and apologies for disruption caused during these weeks. Thank you also to all those who are helping to keep the church clean and ready for Sunday services.

Messy Church at St Mary's

The first Messy Church is today 3.00pm - 5.30pm. An afternoon of creativity, worship and eating together for the whole family! It finishes with a meal together. Just £1.00 per person!

messychurchstmarysapsley @yahoo.co.uk

The first issue of the **Benefice Newsletter** for 2013 is now available.

The next SOLO Lunch is on Thursday 14th February at 12.45pm in the Refectory.

On **Shrove Tuesday12th February** there will be a pancake party in the early evening in the Refectory. Watch this space for further details.